Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

From: Winey, Colleen [cwiney@zone7water.com]
Sent: Wednesday, March 28, 2012 5:46 PM

To: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

Subject: Arco Station #00771, RO 200

Hilerry,

The Arco Station on Rincon in Livermore (RO 200) is classified as a high priority case by Zone 7’s ranking system. The site
has detected benzene and MTBE in groundwater well above their respective MCLs and in addition, the site is within
2,000 feet of an active municipal supply well. The RP for this case submitted a Case Evaluation and Justification for No
Further Action to ACEH on January 5, 2012. In the letter they state that the closest active wells are 2,300 feet away.
However, California Water Service actually has an active municipal supply well located approximately 850 feet to the
northeast. Based on the levels of benzene still present in the groundwater (up to 15,000 ug/L) and the close proximity
to an active municipal supply well (850 feet), Zone 7 would be opposed to closing this case at this time. If you have any
questions or would like to discuss this further please feel free to contact me.

Thanks,

Colleen

Colleen Winey, PG

Zone 7 Water Agency

100 North Canyons Parkway
Livermore, CA 94551
925-454-5063
925-454-5727 fax



